Eastern Oregon Livestock Show
Oldest Show in the Northwest

P. O. Box  1052

Union,  OR  97883
July 12, 2023
Oregon Racing Commission

800 NE Oregon Street, Suite 310

Portland, OR 97232

To:  Racing Commission members

Attention: Connie Winn, Oregon Racing Commission, Executive Director
Subject:  2023 Race Recap, Eastern Oregon Livestock Show

 Eastern Oregon Livestock Show, Union, Oregon ran 17 races at their 2023 race meet.  We were scheduled to run 18 races.  We ran 6 races Friday, June 9, 6 races Saturday, June 10, and 5 races Sunday, June 11.  We were unable to fill 1 race, therefore only ran 17 of the 18 races licensed for 2023.    

 Our handle was $ 43,991 which was up $ 23,293.00 from 2022 with 8 more races.  However we only  ran 17 races instead of allowed 18 races.  

 E.O.L.S. had 29 horses entered on Friday, up 7 from 2022, 33 horses entered on Saturday, up 11, and 28 horses entered on Sunday, up 6, for total number of 90.      We still have too many 4, 5 and six horse fields.     We had 3 horses scratch on Friday, 1 scratch on Saturday, and 1 scratch on Sunday leaving 85 horses that ran at our 2023 meet.      
 E.O.L.S. had 13 jockey riders in 2023, however only 12 rode which is up 4 from 2022.  7  rode all three days, 4 rode two days, and 2 rode one day.  The jockey incentive fund is influencing the riders in the Oregon circuits.  We appreciate the ability to give part of the incentive money to jockeys at our individual race meet to help attract jockeys to Union and to help with money needs.
 E.O.L.S. had purses of $ 31,400 on Friday up 17,800, with 6 races;  $ 32,750  on Saturday up 17,650, with 6 races; and $ 28,250 on Sunday, up 14,850, with 5 races, for a total of $ 92,400, up 50,250 from 42,150  in 2022.  The Oregon Racing Commission Hub Funds $ 68,000 along with $ 3,000 scheduled in matching funds  The OHBPA  added      $ 7,500.  The O.T.O.B.A added $ 00 (no race filled).  The OQHRA added   $ 9,500  EOLS  sponsors added   4,400  for match .  Total = $92,400.
E,O.L.S. ran 2 Thoroughbred races and 4 Quarter races on Friday.  We ran 3 Thoroughbred races and ran 3 Quarter races on Saturday.  We ran 2 Thoroughbred races,  2 Quarter races and 1 mixed breed race on Sunday, for total of 17 races.  We had 8 Thoroughbreds entered to run on Friday and 21 Quarter horses entered to run on Friday.  We had 13 Thoroughbreds entered to run on Saturday and 20 Quarter horses entered to run on Saturday.  On Sunday we had 11 Thoroughbreds run and 12 Quarter horses run plus our 4th race was a mixed breed race for 600 yds with  5 horses in the race.  This made 7 Thoroughbred races  9 Quarter Horse races and 1 mixed breed races for our meet, with 32 Thoroughbred horses run and 53 Quarter horses run.  Therefore leaving only 85 horses to run at our 3 day meet with a total of 90 horses entered and we had 5 scratches.  
 E.O.L.S.  had local volunteers with equipment and the help of intern students from Eastern Oregon University and the Union Experiment Station to help with our track and 
grounds.   Barn A having 22 stalls, Barn B having 26 stalls, and Barn D having 20 stalls, for a total of 68 stalls.  Our Barn C holds 22 and Barn E holds 20.  With 2 stalls used for urine tests and one stall used for Vet office, we have 107 stalls available for horsemen.  We provided security at race grounds and had no problems reported.  With the new livestock sale barn and the three horse barns built we redirected foot traffic so that we could eliminate most of the non race personnel from the horse barns.  We believe that this helped with control of number of non racing personnel in race area.  

 In 2021 we built new chain link fences with stays on both ends of our track along with fence east of  race starting chute to keep traffic away from track. We built new door on south end of Barn E and repaired and replaced plastic for lighting and weather protection on Barn E.  We purchased and had in place 10 sheets of ½” plastic to keep on track crossing when not running to help with compaction and we built a new betting booth in our VIP area along with improvements in the infield betting booth.  Thank you ORC for providing funds to allow the tracks to make improvements.
 Our show supports over 600 4-H and FFA youth in our livestock exhibits.  We have great support for our race meet and rodeo because of our support to these 4-H and FFA programs.  With the PRCA Rodeo and the Pari-Mutuel Horse racing, we offer a different entertainment event then most and thanks to the HUB funds and the great support of the Oregon Racing Commission, staff and executive director we were able to run our 2023 race meet. 
E.O.L.S. had no negative race incidents in 2023.  Only one bucking horse throwing off jockey, replacing the jockey and then same horse threw another jockey off just out of gate.  We had a fair weather for races with only slight rain prior to race time on Friday and then the rain stopped.   Saturday and Sunday was very pleasant and great race days.
One concern still  looms heavy at our meet in getting help with race production and especially with stalls and trainer issues.  It has been difficult to find anyone to take over.  Our current president, Dave Billings along with a long time paddock and jockey room steward, Dawn Nelson, have agreed to step up some and help with some of the racing duties.  
 EOLS thanks Troy Stillwell for acting as our association steward and a big thanks to Mike Twiggs and Terry Crystal of the ORC Staff.  Was our best meet in a few years.  Thank you ORC Staff, Connie Winn, Exectutive Director and Commissioners for support. 

 I also want to thank Doug Smith and others helping with Jockey Insurance, the horse associations and members  and the ORC staff on other issues for tracks.  Look forward to meetings again.  I think the Zoom meetings are veryBeneficial to us all.

Our 2024 EOLS event will be June 3 – 9, with races being June 7, 8, 9, 2024
 We thank the commission members and staff for their support in making racing possible in Union at the E.O.L.S.

Sincerely,

Nathan Jacob,  
Racing Staff, Mutual Manager
